
TOWN OF CROSS PLAINS BOARD OF SUPERVISORS

MONTHLY MEETING JANUARY 2020
The Board of Supervisors of the Town of Cross Plains held their regular monthly meeting on January 13, 2020 at 3734 County Road P, Cross Plains.  Notice of the meeting was posted at the Community Center, Town Website and Town Garage on January 6, 2020.  Board Members Greg Hyer, Jeff Baylis, Greg Haack, Patty Mullins, Treasurer Bonnie Krattiger and about 11 citizens were present for the regular Board meeting. Paul Correll was absent.  Chairman Greg Hyer called the meeting to order at 7:30 p.m.  Patty Mullins led the pledge of allegiance to our flag.

Approval of the Minutes of the December 9 Board Meeting.  Motion was made by Greg Hyer, seconded by Patty Mullins to accept the December 9 Town Board minutes with corrections.  Greg Hyer, Jeff Baylis, Patty Mullins and Greg Haack approved.   Motion carried  
Review of Financial Report and Action on Payment of Bills.   Motion was made by Patty Mullins and seconded by Jeff Baylis to accept the December 31 Financial Report with transfer adjustments.  Greg Hyer, Jeff Baylis, Patty Mullins and Greg Haack approved.  Motion carried. The list of invoices for payment was reviewed.  Motion was made by Jeff Baylis and seconded by Patty Mullins to approve payment of invoices in the amount of $1,974,511.69.  Weedman sent a contract to spray for the weeds at the community center.   Greg Hyer, Jeff Baylis, Patty Mullins and Greg Haack approved.    Motion carried.  

Action on Budget Adjustment items for 2019 budget categories.  Greg Hyer moved to approve the transfer amounts as explained by Treasurer, Bonnie Krattiger on the financial statements.  Greg Haack seconded.  Greg Hyer, Jeff Baylis, Patty Mullins and Greg Haack approved.    Motion carried.  

Chair/Clerk Announcements – Clerk:  Clerk inquired when the ad should be placed in the paper for road bids.  Chairman and patrolman will work together to prepare for ad.  Chair:  MSA to do a proposal for a retention pond at the town garage.   Bruce Boehnen indicated the Peterbuilt broke down during last snowstorm.  Truck was towed on Monday, January 13.  Plowing is going good at this time.  The Town has received a gift from Joyce and Jim Kalscheur of $5,000 for the park.  They will be donating a family picture to put up in the town hall.  The Towns Association asked the Chairman to go to a meeting on funding for the firefighters and EMS personnel including PTSD issues for the same.  A new bill will come to the legislature to address the issue of funding. 
Discussion/Action on possible 2-year Ordinance regarding Cross Plains ATV Club use of town roads which include Garfoot Road from Highway KP to Observatory Road to County Highway P.  Motion was made by Greg Hyer and seconded by Greg Haack to table the discussion and action until next month.  Greg Hyer, Greg Haack approved.  Jeff Baylis and Patty Mullins did not approve.    Motion denied.
Public Participation for three minutes on any item.   Doug Brunner suggested the ATV/UTV ordinance be uniform between municipalities.  Chris Klopp gave an update on the happenings with the ATC lines.  Governor Toney Evers had established an Office of Sustainability and Renewable Energy.  Many fighting ATC and CHC line have concerns that this office may cater to energy interests.  The Cardinal Hickory Creek Iowa appeal case went very well.  The ruling has not yet been made.  At the hearing there were four intervenors who were allowed to  testify.  There have been 5 appeals filed with all being filed in Dane County Courts.  An upcoming status hearing will be held on Tuesday, January 21 at 10:00 am in the court of Judge Richard Niess, 5th Floor, Courtroom 5D – Branch 9, 215 S. Hamilton Street in Madison, WI 53703.  Inter-Municipal Energy Planning Committee (IMEPC) continue to encourage citizens to attend and show their support.
Discussion/Action on wage for community center maintenance and management.  Motion was made by Jeff Baylis and seconded by Patty Mullins to approve the wage increase at 2% for both hourly and salary for maintenance and management of community center.  Greg Hyer, Jeff Baylis, Patty Mullins and Greg Haack approved.    Motion carried.
Action on holding security checks for hall rental.  Motion was made by Greg Hyer and seconded by Patty Mullins to approve holding security checks if a rental is within four months and cashing them if there is a need for excessive cleaning.  A log will be kept for monies held in security.  Greg Hyer, Jeff Baylis, Patty Mullins and Greg Haack approved.    Motion carried.

Action on Renewal of Contract for Tim Zander lawn mowing and snow shoveling.  Motion was made by Greg Haack and seconded by Jeff Baylis to approve the renewal of the lawn mowing and snow shoveling contract with Tim Zander from January 1, 2020 to December 31, 2020.  Greg Hyer, Jeff Baylis, Patty Mullins and Greg Haack approved.    Motion carried.  Tim brought up the problem of the community center door being locked at all times so there is no bathroom access to users of the playground.  The board will look into installing a time lock.
Discussion/Action on Resolution to allow patrolman to salt, sand and/or plow on private roads, shared driveways and in an emergency threatening health and safety, private driveways.  Motion was made by Greg Hyer and seconded by Patty Mullins to authorize the chair to negotiate a contract with owners on Hidden Valley Road allowing the patrolman to salt, sand and/or plow.  The contract will be presented to board for approval.  Greg Hyer, Patty Mullins and Greg Haack approved.    Motion carried.
Discussion/Action on contract rates for plowing private roads and driveways in extreme conditions.  Tabled until next meeting.
Discussion/Action on approval of MSA engineering proposal for Scherbel bridge maintenance project.  Motion was made by Greg Haack and seconded by Jeff Baylis to approve MSA engineering for Scherbel bridge maintenance project in the amount of $27,800.  Greg Hyer, Jeff Baylis, Patty Mullins and Greg Haack approved.    Motion carried.
Motion to adjourn was made by Greg Haack and seconded by Patty Mullins.  Greg Hyer, Jeff Baylis, Patty Mullins and Greg Haack approved.    Motion carried.   The meeting was adjourned at 10:12 p.m.

Nancy Meinholz, Clerk


